METH TASK FORCE MEETING NOTES July 10, 2008

Present: L. Burgess, C. Dillion, L. Donahue, M. Lucke, E. O'Connell, R. Searle, P. Stark, D. Walker, S. White

- The MTF is entering into their fourth year!
- MTF will host a booth at the WASA/NCHS sponsored Sports Physicals on July 24th. S. White will follow-up with M. Cronberg for in-service for the teachers this fall. Chamber presentation is still scheduled for October 7th.
- Discussed and reviewed the Matrix model. All members felt that it is worth pursuing. A certified counselor and funding is required. R. Searle continues to search for funding possibilities. During the next month, committee members will seek potential counselor candidates.
- C. Dillion states that SEABHS is providing an IOP following the Matrix Model for approximately 10 court appointed males at ages 13 18 years.
- D. Walker reports that she has received all ordered AV items. These will be stored at WFM as there is always someone on call and thus the equipment would be accessible at all times.
- S. White reports that the Leadership Camp was successful. Fourteen students went on the retreat, there were no problems, and leadership skills were learned.
- Balance sheet is reviewed. The MTF has approximately \$4477.
- P. Stark reports of a grant available from the Elk's for \$10K for youth motivated activity. She will continue to follow-up on this opportunity.
- D. Walker reports that she is working with S. Kibler to add a Foster Care page to the website. WASA's new web address is: www.wasaonline.info
- D. Walker will be attending and presenting at the Rural Policy Forum.
- Discussed that more community advertisement is needed.
- S. White reports that WASA continues to keep busy and are preparing for their Halloween Carnival. Funding for the SRO has been found but not for the JPO. She states that DARE will return to the schools.
- The next meeting will be August 14th at 12 noon at the WPD.